
 

 

June 14, 2023 

 

Leon Todd, Executive Director 

Milwaukee Fire and Police Commission 

200 East Wells Street, Room 705  

Milwaukee, WI 53202 

 

Dear Executive Director Todd, 

 

At the Public Health and Safety meeting on March 31, 2023, Ald. Coggs asked you a question in 

relation to the Milwaukee Police Department’s lack of an SOP for how police department staff 

should treat and handle individuals that are deceased or injured. 

 

I am requesting that you please provide a response to the following questions: 

 

1) How common is it for cities similar to Milwaukee not to have SOPs relating to how their 

police department staff should treat and handle individuals that are deceased or injured? 

2) What policies/SOPs have other cities similar to Milwaukee put into place regarding how 

their police department staff should treat and handle individuals that are deceased or 

injured? 

3) Have you asked the FPC to formulate an SOP pertaining to how staff on-scene are to 

handle those that are deceased or injured? If you have not yet asked them this, do you plan 

to do so in the future? (This question may be moot by the end of tomorrow.) 

 

I appreciate your looking into the questions posed and look forward to receiving your response.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
Alderman Scott P. Spiker 


